
Grant Assistance for Grass-Roots Human Security Projects 

The Handing Over Ceremony of 

‘The Project for Construction of Classroom Building for Ghombua Community High School’ 

 

On 13th November, 2018, a Handing Over Ceremony for ‘The Project for Construction of 

Classroom Building for Ghombua Community High School’ was held at Ghombua District of 

East Guadalcanal in Guadalcanal Province. 

 The Government of Japan supported the school through grant assistance amounting to US

＄65,806(SBD$508,022) for the construction of classroom building (2-story, 6 classrooms) 

aimed to provide a new secondary education service for the community and the surrounding 

areas. 

The Ceremony was held on a grand scale with approximately 200 attendees including 

Ambassador Shigeru Toyama and Ministry of Education Representative. The head teacher 

acknowledged, ‘the new classroom building we have seen here is like a dream to us, yet 

its reality. However, we feel very honored and proud that Japan chose us as one of your 

funding site.’ 

 The new classroom building will be well maintained and benefit a large number of children 

for many years to come. 
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